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MASSES ON WEEKDAY MASSES LITURGY OF THE CONFESSIONS PERPETUAL HELP
THE LORD’S DAY . HOURS DEVOTIONS
7:00 am (Mon-Fri) . 7:30-8:00 am Following 8:00 am &
5:00 pm Sat (vigil) 8:00 am (Mon-Sat) Evening Prayer (Monday through Friday) 12:05 pm Méss (Tues)
8:00 am, 10:00 am, 12:05 pm (Mon-Fri) 4:30 pm (Sat) '
. . 3:30-4:50 pm (Sat) EUCHARISTIC
L, DT OPEN WEEKDAYS OPEN SATURDAY/ 9:00-9:50 am (Sun) AADIELAIUIER
LiveStreaming of. SUNDAY 11:00-11:50 am (Sun) 3:30 pm—4:30 pm (Sat)
Sunday Mass and daily 6:30 am — 5:00 pm 8:30 am—11:45 am
7:00 am — 6:30 pm (Every First Friday)

Mass offered at 8:00 am
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Mary: The Mother of God

She was a humble girl from an ordinary Jewish family. Yet Mary said a
simple "yes" and came to be exalted as the Daughter of Zion, the Mother
of God, and the Queen of Heaven. Filmed on location in Turkey, Israel, and
Greece with popular Catholic author and speaker Stephen Ray, this study
allows us to follow the dusty paths that took Mary to the heart of the
salvation story. By discovering the Mary of the Bible, you'll know and love
her Son even more.

SIGN UP FREE AT FORMED.ORG/SIGNUP

POWERED BY AUGUSTINE INSTITUTE

Mass Intentions

Specific Mass intentions for each scheduled Mass
listed regularly in this bulletin are made by individual
request. Every effort is made to accommodate times
or dates as requested but when not possible, the inten-
tion will be kept as soon as there is an available op-
portunity. Requests for Mass intentions should be di-
rected to the rectory by calling 314-373-8202.

Cathedral Basilica of Saint Louis

4431 Lindell Blvd, St. Louis, MO, 63108
314-373-8200 « fax 314-373-8290
Website: www.cathedralstl.org
Email: parish@cathedralstl.org
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FroMm OUR RECTOR PASTORAL STAFF

Dear Parishioners,

This Sunday, Father Joseph leaves us again as he now begins some
intensive training in Italian and then his study of Canon Law at the
beginning of October. Please keep him in your prayers as the undertaking
of these academic studies is challenging, but to do so during the time of a
pandemic is even more so.

If you come to the 8:00 am Mass during
the week, you may notice a lot more
activity around the old school building.
Over the summer, Rosati-Kain High
School faced some significant challenges
as they sought of fulfill the requirements of
social distancing and keep their students
safe. With the use of our old school
building, they are able to create a safer
environment for the girls to learn and keep
them in school for in person learning as
much as possible. Their maintenance crew
and parents have done a magnificent job
bring the school back to life for this
academic year.

WS

This Friday, we premiered a new website for the Cathedral Basilica Parish
and I hope you have an opportunity to take a look. It not only presents a
more updated image of the Cathedral Basilica Parish, but hopefully
provides information that is easily accessible.

I hate the phrase “perfect storm” however, it is exactly what happened this
past Wednesday as a large storm hit the St. Louis area about 10:00 a.m.
With all the rain over the past week, and with the amount of rain that was
coming down at an alarming rate, we had water leak in the Blessed
Sacrament Chapel. It was caught early, and we attempted to alleviate the
problem by releasing some of the pressure outside.

In this “perfect storm”, the water on the roof, which drains into a pipe that
connects to sewer drain, could not drain because the sewer was pushing
water back from the street and up the roof drain. The water was then
pushed back on and under the roof into the Blessed Sacrament Chapel.
We will be monitoring the chapel over the next few weeks to assess the
damage.

Next Sunday, August 23, we will host a farewell Mass for Archbishop
Carlson at 2:00 p.m. All are welcome, but because of limited space, it is a
ticketed event. Please visit our website to secure you reservation if you
wish to attend.

Monsignor Henry Breier

ARCHBISHOP OF ST. Louils
Most Reverend Robert Carlson

REcTOR
Monsignor Henry Breier
314.373.8206
breier@cathedralstl.org

SENIOR ASSOCIATE
Monsignor Gregory Mikesch
314.373.8207
mikesch@cathedralstl.org

PAROCHIAL VICAR
Reverend Zachary Povis
314.373.8204
zacharypovis@archstl.org

IN-RESIDENCE
Reverend Kent Pollman

DEACONS
Deacon John Curtin
Deacon John Stoverink
Rev. Mr. Edward Godefroid

DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC
Dr. Horst Buchholz
314.373.8227

BUSINESS MANAGER
Mr. Tom Fasl
314.373.8231

OFFICE MANAGER
Mrs. Laura Voegelie
314.373.8202

EVENTS MANAGER
Mrs. Mary Ann Fox
314.373.8208

TOUR-GIFT SHOP MANAGER
Sister Pat Donnelly, CSJ
314.373.8241

DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT
Chrissy Chapo
314.373.8213
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In gratitude of 11 years of service to our archdiocese

MASS OF THANKSGIVING

honoring

Archbishop Robert J. Carlson

Sunday, August 23™ at 2 p.m.
Cathedral Basilica of Saint Louis

Mass is open to the public, but seating is limited.
Visit our website at www.cathedralstl.org to reserve your tickets!

The Archdiocese of Saint Louis Welcomes
Archbishop Elect Mitchell T. Rozanski
Eleventh Archbishop of St. Lonis

INSTALLATION MASS
2:00 p.M., TUESDAY, AUGUST 25, 2020
CATHEDRAL BASILICA OF ST. LOUIS

NOTE: In order to prepare for the Installation Mass,
the regularly scheduled 12:05 p.m. Mass on August 25

has been cancelled.

Are you Part of the Flock?

TEXT Are you getting all of the latest parish news?
A P If not, join the “flock™!

Flocknotes is the email distribution platform utilized by

TO 84576 the Cathedral Basilica to keep in touch with our parishion-
ers. It’s faster and much more economical than a regular
mailing. If you are not currently receiving weekly
updates and advance notices for events, then you need to
get signed up for Flocknotes! Text, logon, or simply call
the parish office at 314-373-8202.

OR CONNECT WITH US ONLINE AT

cathedralstl flocknote.com
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PRAY FOR THE SICK

It is our responsibility in the Lord to remember the
sick, who are especially close to the Redeemer in
their suffering.

William H. Bachmann Teresita Sanchez

Sandy Dubuque Sr. Patricia Sevik
Sidney Edwards-Cole Rita Sheftall
Alvin Griffin Rose Teran

Paula Littleton Darlene Throop
John Mangogna, CM Willa Washington
Lenore Molloy Richelle Weisbrod
Janice Noack Mary Anne Work
Dorothy Quinn Betty Ytzaina

A Thought on The Sanctity Of Life

“Abortion affects countless marriages more than
many people recognize. But there is no doubt that
God will bring great healing to those who trust in his
infinite mercy. If a past abortion can be acknowl-

edged and addressed, a married couple can make
great strides in experiencing even more fully God’s
design that ‘the two shall become one’ (Mt 19:5).”
USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities
“Healing within Marriage from an Abortion”
(NABRE © 2010 CCD. Used with permission.)

Pro-Life Mass

Remember to join us at the Cathedral Basilica on
the third Saturday of each month for a pro-life Mass
at 8:00 a.m., followed with a rosary procession to
Planned Parenthood at Boyle and Forest Park. The
next Mass is scheduled for Saturday, September 19.

Infant Baptism

According to the mind of the Church, parents are
obliged to see that infants are baptized within the first
weeks after birth. As soon as possible after the birth,
or even before it, parents should request the sacra-
ment for their child and arrange to be properly in-
structed in preparation for it. If you are a registered
parishioner who is or is about to become a parent
or godparent, please contact the rectory at 314-373-
8202 to schedule a baptism.

Eucharistic Exposition

The Blessed Sacrament, the very presence of
Christ’s body and blood in the Eucharist, is reserved
in the tabernacle of the Blessed Sacrament Chapel to
the east of the main sanctuary. At all hours the Cathe-
dral is open, people may be found praying there be-
fore the Lord "face to face." Each Saturday aftermoon,
beginning at 3:30 p.m., the Eucharist is displayed
for prayer and adoration in public exposition in
the Blessed Sacrament Chapel for a holy hour.
Following this holy hour, the Evening Prayer of the
Church with Benediction is celebrated.

Additionally, the Blessed Sacrament is displayed
for public adoration and prayer on the First Friday of
the month. First Friday Adoration begins at approxi-
mately 8:30 a.m., following the completion of the
8:00 a.m. Mass, and concludes with Benediction at
11:45 a.m. Our next First Friday Adoration will
be held on Friday, September 4.
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STEWARDSHIP ALIVE!

For the Poor

On the first Sunday of every month, the Cathedral
Parish collects foodstuffs and canned goods (non-
perishable items only, please!) for delivery to food
pantries in the area. Our next parish food drive will be
held Sunday, September 6.

Eyeglass Drive

"The Respectacle Project”, an eyeglass recycling pro-
gram, will be accepting donations of quality used eye-
glasses Sunday, September 6, in the baskets near the
sanctuary at the side aisles.

Anima Christi Young Adults

All young adults interested in growing the fellowship
of our young adult community are invited to the next
young adult gathering scheduled for Thursday, August
20. Our revised summer schedule begins with Adora-
tion and confessions in the church 6:30 pm (enter
through the west door by the playground), followed
by an outdoor dinner at 7:30 pm. Please join us, in full
or in part, to deepen your relationship with Christ and
with one another.

For additional information, please e-mail the group at
AnimaChristiStL@gmail.com.

Because We Are Catholic

Our thanks to all parishioners and guests who have
made a pledge or a contribution to the 2020 Annual
Catholic Appeal. Every gift, no matter how insignifi-
cant it might seem, is a testament of our faith - an out-
ward sign of how we love and how convincingly we
care. And this year, so many people gave generously
and sacrificed greatly to share God’s love with our
neighbors. Please prayerfully consider a pledge to the
ACA if you have not already done so. Contact the par-
ish Business Manager, Tom Fasl, at 314-373-8231 if
you wish to make a pledge or contribution. And re-
member: no gift is too small!
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Photo above: Congratulations to Amanda & Joe,
fellow parishioners who exchanged vows at the
Cathedral last weekend.

We wish them a long and happy life!

St. Vincent de Paul Membership
Members of the Cathedral St. Vincent de Paul
Society meet weekly. Members are committed to
aiding fellow parishioners and neighbors with ne-
cessities such as food, clothing, utilities, and rent—
all in the context of the Christian imperative. If in-
terested in becoming a member or in learning more
about the Society and our Conference, please leave
a message on the SVDP HotLine at 314-373-8288.
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The Knights and Ladies Auxiliary of Peter Claver - Central Committee

presents

Sock Angels

A campaign to provide new socks to the needy in our area.

Be an Angel and drop off new socks now through September 7
in the boxes located in the main vestibule of the church
Thank you for your generosity!

Midweek
Music Series -
Wednesday at

3:00 pm

Each Wednesday, immedi-
ately following the 3:00 pm
¥ Rosary Prayer, the Cathedral

. will present a "Midweek Mu-
sic" series.

These weekly short recitals
will feature 20-30 minutes of
music on our magnificent Ca-
thedral organ. We invite you to
join us online or in person
(social distancing guidelines
remain in effect!).

Matthew 25 Come Alive

Often we find ourselves approached on the street
with requests for assistance for food or a bus pass. In
order to live Matthew 25, parishioners should consid-
ering carrying fast food gift cards and a book of bus
tickets. That way, you can provide substantive assis-
tance when asked, without resorting to cash. Also,
encourage those seeking assistance to call 2-1-1,
United Way's assistance hotline, or the Cathedral’s
SVDP HotLine at 314-373-8288.

Your Caution is Requested

A necessary caution is directed to all who visit the
Cathedral Basilica: carefully avoid leaving purses,
packages, computers, and other valuables on the
car seats or otherwise in plain view when parked
on the lot or surrounding streets, even for short
periods. Lock belongings in the trunk out of sight.
City law enforcement officers and Cathedral security
regularly patrol the grounds and parking areas, how-
ever everyone should exercise prudent responsibility.
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OFFERTORY COLLECTION FOR
THE WEEKEND OF 08/09/2020

Offertory $10,414.00
Loose 1,754.00
Landscaping & Maintenance 505.00
Latin American Apostolate Appeal 507.00
OnLine Giving 3,795.00

Weekly Thoughts on Giving
“For the gifts and the call of God are irrevocable.”
(Rom 11:29)

God has a special mission in mind for each of us.
He has given us the gifts we need to accomplish that

mission. We are called to be good stewards by using
those gifts to do the work that He has planned for
each of us. If we deny our gifts or fail to use them as
God calls us to use them, then some part of His work
will be left undone.

Have You Considered Online Giving

On Line Giving is a secure and convenient web-
based service to make your weekly or monthly contri-
butions to Cathedral Parish from your computer, or
lap top, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral web
site (www.cathedralstl.org) and click on the bright red
DONATE button on the home page. Watch the 5 mi-
nute “Watch Help Video” and follow the easy instruc-
tions to set up your secure account and authorize your
contributions to be automatically withdrawn from
your bank account on the date you specify. All of in-
formation is encrypted and stored securely.

OF SAINT Louis

Perseverance in Prayer

I have always found this passage in Scripture chal-
lenging because Jesus does not seem just or kind to
this woman who has such great faith in His power as
God. However, I think that His purpose in acting and
speaking the way He did was to show the woman
how necessary it is to remain persistent and dedicated
in prayer. He shows us the truth that our prayers often
seem ignored or neglected. The truth is that God re-
wards us when we continue to ask for what we need
in prayer. When we most want to give up on prayer
and neglect our spiritual life, we must find the energy
and strength to remain steadfast in it.

For more, visit archstl.org/live-the-faith.

Catholic Radio

This summer is flying by quickly. Do you have a
plan to keep you on the right path in this ever-
changing world? Listening to Catholic programming
on Covenant Network will help keep you focused on
faith in your life. Our daily schedule includes the
Mass, the Rosary, the Angelus at noon, the Divine
Mercy Chaplet and other prayers to remind you of
saints and feasts during the day. Call-in shows that
answer questions about Church history, Scripture, the
lives of the Saints and current events will keep you
grounded in the Faith. Tune in to AM 1460 or listen
on our free Covenant Network app on your mobile
device or on our website: ourcatholicradio.org.

Move-in Kits Needed

Each St. Patrick Center client who moves into per-
manent housing receives a move-in kit to start his/her
new home. St. Patrick Center is running low on items
for move-in kits and you can help: donate NEW pots
and pans, bath towels and washcloths, comforter sets,
laundry baskets and more to St. Patrick Center's Do-
nation Center Monday through Friday from 8am to
4pm. For more information, contact Katie Joseph at
314-802-1976 or kjoseph@stpatrickcenter.org. Full
move-in kit list at stpatrickcenter.org/donate.

Why A Registered Parishioner

Due to the number of requests for baptisms and
weddings, the Cathedral Parish adopted a policy years
ago that generally requires parents to be registered
parishioners of the parish before their infant may be
baptized here, or for an engaged person to be a regis-
tered parishioner and practicing Catholic for a mini-
mum of one year for preferred dates and for a more
modest stipend. Non-parishioners must be registered
in a Catholic parish somewhere and will need to se-
cure their pastor's permission to be baptized or mar-
ried outside of their proper parish before we can
schedule any ceremony. If you attend Mass at the
Cathedral regularly, call the parish office for more
information on how to get registered today!
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Catholic Charities — August 2020

Tools for

=

( Catholfc Charities

ARCHDIOCESE OF SAINT LOUIS

Coping with COVID-19

Catholic Charities offers COVID-19 Support

To GET Help: If you are experiencing pandemic-related financial hardship, Catholic Charities
may be able to help with mortgage, rent, utilities or other direct financial assistance. Contact our
COVID Relief Call Center at 314.256.5984, M-F 8am — 4:30pm.

To GIVE Help: Our Call Center receives 50+ calls a day and has already served more than 500
familiesf/individuals, distributing $250,000-plus in direct aid. We have also served about 1,000
households through food and personal care item distribution events. The need continues!

Donations are always appreciated, online at ccstl.org/get-involved/donate or by mail:
Catholic Charities, P.O. Box 952393, St. Louis, MO. 63195-2393. Thank you!

Saint Louis Counseling is Here to Help

Saint Louis Counseling, a Catholic Charities agency, offers counseling and psychiatric services
for children and adults; trauma-focused cognitive behavioral therapy, veterans counseling,
parenting classes, college coaching, and more.

Locations throughout the metro area are currently open for a limited number of office sessions.
Tele-health sessions are available for those who prefer to shelter in place. To learn more or
make an appointment, call 314.554.3800, or visit www.saintlouiscounseling.org.

Many private insurance companies and employee assistance programs (EAPs) cover the cost
of our mental-health services. We are happy to process insurance claims for reimbursement.
For clients whe do not have health insurance, we offer sliding-scale rates.
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS AUGUST 22-23, 2020

Extraordinary Ministers Lectors Ministers of Care Servers Ushers

Pat Harper Doug Weber Dave Meyer
Sandy Doyle Kevin Mattingly Tom Doyle
Frank Snyder

12 Noon Sal Alatorre Henry Foppe Kenneth Brandl
Jessica Lobo George Foppe Rebecca Brandl
August Foppe LaWanda Reason
Jerry Danekas

Parish Information

Registration in Parish
To join our parish, please fill out a registration card (found at entrances to church) or contact the parish rectory at 314-373-8202.

ON LINE GIVING is a secure and convenient web-based service to make your weekly or monthly contributions to Cathedral Parish
from your computer, or lap top, or tablet. Simply access the Cathedral web site (www.cathedralstl.org), click on the bright red
DONATE button, and follow the easy instructions to set up your secure account and authorize your contributions to be automatically
withdrawn from your bank account on the date you specify.

Baptism of Infants
Parents requesting Baptism should be registered members of the parish. To schedule baptisms or register for baptismal preparation
classes for parents or godparents, contact Laura Voegelie at 314-373-8202.

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults
For persons interested in becoming Catholic, contact the parish rectory at 314-373-8202.

Anointing of the Sick
Parishioners facing surgery or struggling with serious illness may request this sacrament by calling the rectory at 314-373-8202.

Vocations to Christian Marriage
Couples planning to marry at the Cathedral Basilica may contact Mary Ann Fox at 314-373-8208.

Vocations to Holy Orders and Consecrated L ife
Those who feel called to this life are invited to call the Archdiocesan Office of Vocations
at 314 -792-6460.

CATHEDRAL BASILICA RECTORY

4431 Lindell Boulevard, St. Louis, MO 63108
314-373-8200 « fax 314-373-8290
www.cathedralstl.org — Email: parish@cathedralstl.org
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